








Seaview Wastewater Treatment Plant community liaison meeting 

Monday 25 November 

Summary 

A well-attended community meeting on the Seaview Wastewater Treatment Plant on Monday 25 
November heard from the Mayor of Hutt City Council who outlined that the Seaview Wastewater 
Treatment Plant is a top priority for Hutt City Council and that the level of odour is completely 
unacceptable. This has been made clear to Wellington Water and through them Veolia.  

Both HCC and UHCC have committed to $230M over ten years of investment in the plant. With 
this funding and workplans the odour levels will be mitigated although not completely 
eliminated due to the nature of the plant’s operation 

Wellington Water Chief Executive Pat Dougherty and senior leaders of Wellington Water, along 
with plant operators Veolia apologised for the unacceptable odour from the plant.  The most 
recent increase in odour was caused by two small fires and equipment failure in the sludge 
dryer in September.  

Veolia said this was a challenging and an unacceptable situation. They acknowledged and 
recognised their accountability to deliver the right outcomes in the community. They also said 
the community could expect better and was determined to deliver better. They noted this won’t 
be easy as there are similar ageing infrastructure challenges across New Zealand  every day. 

The meeting also heard about Wellington Water and Veolia’s plans to replace the sludge dryer 
and make other improvements (further details on the website here) 

Pat Dougherty said the sludge dryer is due to be replaced in three to four years. He said that 
even when the old equipment has been replaced, there may be some odour. He said Wellington 
Water is doing everything it can to get the plant running properly, reducing the likelihood of 
odour reaching people’s homes, but it is not possible to guarantee the odour will stop 
indefinitely. 

There was discussion about a number of issues including the odour neutraliser spray in use, 
funding, planning for the future and the impact on health and wellbeing, property values and 
businesses. 

Wellington Water agreed that, in response to the community’s wishes, it would trial turning off 
the odour neutralisers in use at the plant.  More details will be provided once plans are 
confirmed. 

Wellington Water agreed to investigate improving communications drawing on the experience in 
relation to the Bromley Wastewater Treatment Plant in Christchurch. 

Actions from the meeting: 

Odour monitoring at the plant – looks at ways to communicate regularly on status on the WWL 
website. Consider network connected hydrogen sulphide and other monitoring such as wind 
direction. 

Communications – more regular updates including looking at ways to reach people (letterbox 
drop). Consider interactive map with condition and work plan for each pond (traffic light system)  



Trial not using odour blasters with advance notice to the community on days this would be 
happening. This information would be published on the WWL website. 

Community concern about having to continually raise the odour issue by lodging complaints 
will be better managed through more regular communications.  
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